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 Tuesday 7th Tuesday 21st 

Chairman: Visit to Roy Axelsen 

Toast: Bogan Road, Distillery Maree Matanle 

Sergeant: 6.00pm Open Fines 

Corporal:  B.Lee Cervantes 

Heads & Tails: BYO  Rob van der Elst 

Meet & Greet: everything Michael Plunkett 

President’s Table:  Marc Smith  

  Steen Andersen 

Caterers:  Deloraine House  

Venue Set-Up:  Vocational Service 
 

 

March 
Tuesday 7th Visit to Bogan Road Distillery, 6.00pm 
Tuesday 14th No Dinner Meeting  
 Board Meeting  
Tuesday 21st Dinner Meeting at Rotary Function Centre  
 

Bulletin Information 
 

Information for Weekly Bulletins is sought from ALL Rotarians. Information should be 
emailed or given to PP Ann Axelsen — aaxelsen@tassie.net.au  Information should be 
submitted by Sunday.   

ATTENDANCE AND APOLOGIES 
Rotarians please note that for weekly meetings you will be automatically 
booked in.  If you are unable to attend, please advise  

 

PP Ann Axelsen by 12.30pm each Monday    /    Phone 041 111 6480 
 

To enable correct numbers to be given to the Caterers, it is important that 
Rotarians adhere to this.  Please also advise if you are bringing guests. 
Rotarians please remember to advise PP Ann if you have any dietary 
requirements. 



 

 

 

 

 
 

Birthday: 
 Rtn Cecelia Brunner   9th March  
 

Induction Anniversary: 
 PP Tim Biggs    13th March (2007) 

Family  of  Rotary 

Deloraine Combined Probus Club  
35th Anniversary  

 

The Combined Probus Club of Deloraine will celebrate its 35th 
Anniversary on Tuesday 21st February, when it will hold its AGM 
followed by Celebrations, finger food and fellowship. 
 

About Probus . . . . 

“To stimulate thought, interest and participation among members in 
activities at a time of life when horizons are narrowing and opportunities 
to make new friends are limited. 
 

PROBUS is an association of retired and semi-retired people who join 
together in Clubs, the basic purpose of which is to provide regular 
opportunities for them to keep their minds active, expand their interests 
and to enjoy the fellowship of new friends.  
 

The word PROBUS is an amalgam of the words PROfessional and 
BUSiness. 
 

All Clubs are sponsored by Rotary Clubs, but, on formation are 
autonomous.” 

 
An invitation is extended to Rotarians to join with the Combined Probus 
Club to celebrate their 35th Anniversary, on Tuesday 21st March, 
11.00am at the Rotary Function Centre. 



 

 

THIS WEEK’S MEETING (7th March)  —  6.00pm 

Visit to Bogan Road Distillery  
(711 Bogan Road, Quamby Brook) 

 

For this week’s Meeting (Tuesday 7th March) Tony Wadley has organised 
for Rotary to visit Bogan Road Distillery.  Rotarians will be required to 
BYO, and with a change in the weather expected (BBQ will now not take 
place), please look at bringing salad, a platter (something that does not 
need heating), chairs, drinks.  
 

Karin and Shane Spencer will give an overview 
of their Distillery, and therefore Rotarians 
(guests) are asked to be at the Distillery by 
6.00pm 
 
 

Please allow at least 15 minutes travelling 
time, and here are some directions as provide by Karin . . . . . . 
 

“Head up East Barrack Street / Quamby Brook Road 
Then onto Bogan Road, at the crossroads, turn right to Golden Valley 

About 3-4 kms along on the left-hand side you will see a car door and a 
landrover  

You have arrived at your destination” 
 

About Bogan Road Distillery: 

Based in the Meander Valley region, Shane and Karin Spencer began 
investing in the Tasmanian Whisky industry when they were looking for 
local opportunities for investment in the 2000’s.  Since then they have 
been enjoying many a dram from all over the world and learning what 
goes into making a great whisky.  Convinced that Tasmania has 
something special to offer the whisky world they started their own 
independent bottling business in 2016. 



 

 
Australian rotary Health  

Laura Grattidge 
 

Stephanie, Andrew, Merrilyn and I attended 
the Australian Rotary Health function, 
hosted by the Rotary Club of Launceston, 
where Laura Grattidge spoke on her PhD 
that she commenced in 2020 on Suicide 
Prevention in Rural Communities, and will 
finish towards the end of this year.  She 
gave a detailed description of her study so 
far and she has recently had a paper 
published, 'Exploring Community-Based Suicide Prevention in the Context of 
Rural Australia: a Qualitative Study’. 
 

About Laura . . . . 
Laura works at the Centre for Rural Health, University of Tasmania, as a project 
manager and research assistant, evaluating suicide prevention, mental health 
and wellbeing programs around Tasmania. 
 

Before working at the Centre for Rural Health around 6 years ago, she worked in 
project, data and research-related roles, for around 13 years across state and 
federal government health and welfare organisations in Australia.  With a public 
health and psychology academic background, Laura has interests in public and 
mental health, suicide prevention, and other complex social issues impacting 
local communities and vulnerable groups.  Laura is focused on conducting 
research in these areas to influence policy and social change in Australia’s 
regional and rural areas, providing a voice for youth, children, and people 
affected by mental ill-health and suicide.  
 

Laura is an advocate for people with a lived experience of suicide and mental ill-
health, representing Australia and starting a suicide prevention sub-committee 
within the Global Mental Health Peer Network, and recently being appointed as 
a lived experience member of the project management group for the MANNA 
Institute, a virtual institute of researchers working with industry and community 
partners to improve wellbeing and mental health in regional, rural and remote 
areas of Australia.  She also represents Tasmania on the Tas/Vic Joint Committee 
at Suicide Prevention Australia. 
 

Laura commenced a PhD in 2020, building on academic and professional 
experiences to explore the role of communities in rural suicide prevention, and 
develop ‘Best Practice Guidelines for Youth Suicide Prevention in Rural 
Australian Communities’.   



 

 

Vocational Visit 
Tasmanian Arboretum 
Saturday 18th March 

 

Vocational Service Director Annette, has organised for a Vocational Visit 
to the Tasmanian Arboretum (46 Old Tram Road, Eugenana) on 
Saturday 18th March at 10.30am.   Entry Cost is $5.00  
 

In the past the Rotary Club of Deloraine has put money into the 
Arboretum (believed to be the development of the Lake), and they will 
organise for someone to give us an update on the Arboretum. 
 

Bring along a Picnic or BBQ.  There is a kiosk which has tea, coffee and 
toasted sandwiches.  
 

If you are able to attend, please advise Vocational Director Annette of 
numbers  -  0412 437 417  

BOOK  SALE 
Our Book Sale is approaching fast.  Make sure that you have Saturday 1st 
April marked in your Diary.   
 

This is an opportunity for you to go through your bookshelves and to 
“cull” some of the contents.  Books that you have been meaning to give 
away to some worthwhile cause.  Books that you bought and then had 
no interest in. 
 

PR & Membership Director Gayle will be seeking your assistance to help 
with the manning of this Sale.  It will be held at the Rotary Function 
Centre (utilising mainly the foyer area), Saturday 1st April.  Doors to open 
at 8.00am.  Attached is a Poster, please pass this onto others via your 
social networks. 



 

 

 

MARCH 
Tuesday 7th Visit to Bogan Road Distillery—6.00pm 
  (BYO Salad, Picnic Platter, Chairs)  
Tuesday 14th Board Meeting at Rotary Function Centre (7.00pm) 
Saturday 18th District—PETS (President-Elects Training) 
 Vocational Visit to Tasmanian Arboretum, 10.30am 
Tuesday 21st Probus Club of Deloraine celebrates 35 years (11.00am) 
 Dinner at Rotary Function Centre  
Saturday 25th District Conference and Public Expo 
Tuesday 28th Dinner Meeting (Venue to be advised) 
 

APRIL 
Saturday 1st Book Sale at Rotary Function Centre  (8.00am) 
Tuesday 4th Dinner Meeting at Rotary Function Centre  
Tuesday 11th Board Meeting at Rotary Function Centre (7.00pm) 
Friday 14th Applications close for RYLA 
Tuesday 18th Dinner Meeting at Rotary Function Centre  
Tuesday 25th Anzac Day 
Sunday 30th District Training Assembly 
 

MAY 
Tuesday 2nd Dinner Meeting at Rotary Function Centre  
Thursday 4th TCF Meeting at Rotary Function Centre (7.00pm) 
Sunday 7th to Friday 12th 
 Rotary Youth Leadership Award (RYLA) 
Monday 8th Breakfast at Deloraine Deli  (8.00am) 
Tuesday 9th Board Meeting at Rotary Function Centre (7.00pm) 
Tuesday 16th Dinner Meeting at Rotary Function Centre 
Tuesday 23rd Dinner Meeting at Rotary Function Centre 
Saturday 27th to Tuesday 30th 

 RI Convention—Melbourne 

WHAT’S  HAPPENING  and  WHEN?? 
(Please note details are subject to change) 

MEETINGS 
Please note that Rotary Dinner Meetings will be held on 1st, 3rd and 4th 
Tuesdays, as from 1st March.  A reminder that you will be automatically 
booked in for these Dinner Meetings, unless you advise Ann by 12.30pm 
on the Monday.  (ph 041 111 6480 / email: aaxelsen@tassie.net.au) 



 

 

Rotary Catering Information 
Set Up — Vocational Committee  

Tuesday 21st March  
 

For Rotary: 
1. Directorate nominated on Roster is responsible for set up and pack 

up.  If not available please arrange own change. 
 

2. Set-Up 
 a) Obtain code from Ann  —  041 111 6480  
 b) Tables into correct position and Tablecloths on 
 c) To be placed on tables—Cutlery, Rotary Placemats, Salt and 
  Pepper, Sugar and Serviettes 
 d) Heaters on 
 e) Set up PA System 
 f) Assist with Attendance 
 

3. Pack-Up  (assistance from all Rotarians appreciated) 
 a) Everything off tables and back to kitchen 
 b) Pack up PA system 
 c) Remove tablecloths and take home to wash 
 d) Tables and chairs—put away 
 e) Check toilets 
 f) Lights off, lock up and keys back in box.  
 

Caterers: Deloraine House  

Insurance 
 

To be covered by Rotary insurance it is important: 
 

1. to ensure you RSVP when it is requested; 
 

2. if you change your commitment to a roster (either withdrawing or joining) 
be certain to notify those responsible for the roster as soon as possible. 
 

Members of Rotary including spouses (and de-factos and partners), 
dependent children and grandchildren, volunteer workers, honorary 
members, host families, prospective members (from the time their 
membership has been approved), District, Club and Institute Committees 
and Sub-Committees, other Rotary bodies and the boards thereof 
and participants in all Rotary activities for their respective rights and 
interests. 



 

 
Please join us for the Meander Valley ‘Kitchen Table’.  
 

RSVP to hello@launcestongastronomy.com.au or phone 0408998157 and 
leave a message.   
 

mailto:hello@launcestongastronomy.com.au


 

 



 

 

Generic Email Addresses 
 

Club Officers: 
 

President: president.deloraine@rotary9830.org.au 
 

Secretary: secretary.deloraine@rotary9830.org.au 
 

Treasurer: treasurer.deloraine@rotary9830.org.au 
 
Craft Fair:- 
Director:  director@tascraftfair.com.au 
 

Secretary:  secretary@tascraftfair.com.au 
 

Treasurer:  treasurer@tascraftfair.com.au 
 

 

Websites  
 

www.rotaryclubofdeloraine.org.au 
 

www.rotaryclubofdeloraine.org.au/rotary-function-centre 
 

www.tascraftfair.com.au 
 

 

Social Media 
 

https://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofDeloraine/ 
 

https://www.facebook.com/tascraftfair 
 
https://www.instagram.com/deloraine_rotary/ 
 

 
 

  District Website   www.rotary9830.org.au 
  MY Rotary    https://my.rotary.org/ 
 
Rotary Officers: 
R.I. President:   Jennifer Jones 
District Governor (9830)  Bob Calvert 
District Governor-Elect (9830) Mike Patten 
Assistant Governor (Group 6) Mary Duniam 

https://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofDeloraine/
https://www.instagram.com/deloraine_rotary/
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VOCATIONAL SERVICE  
 

Director:    
 Annette Viney  
 Andrew Johnston 
 Anne Forsyth 
 Bev Ritchie 
 Joanne Jones 
  

YOUTH SERVICE 
Director: 
 Greg Burgess  
 Tony Jones 
 John Tabor 
 Marc Smith  
  

 MUNA & RYDA 
 Annette Viney  
 

 COMMUNITY SERVICE 
Director:  
 John Dare 
 Peter Griffin  
 Steen Andersen 
 Tony Wadley 
 Maree Matanle 
 Paul Bowman 
 Justin Robinson 
 B.Lee Cervantes 
 
 
 

 Wildwood  Committee 
 John Tabor 
 Andrew Dare 
 Tim Biggs 
 Annette Viney 
 Don Collins 

 
 

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE  
Director:  
 Lois Catchlove 
 Liz Tomlinson 
 Stephanie Johnston 
 Rob van der Elst 
 Michael Bennett 

 
 

MEMBERSHIP & PR 
Director:  
 Gayle Plunkett 
 John Dare 
 Paul Bowman 
 Tony Jones 
 Marc Smith  
 Ann Axelsen 

 

TASMANIAN CRAFT FAIR 
Director:   Michael Plunkett 
 

Treasurer: Tim Biggs 
Secretary:  Merrilyn Young 

 

Michael Bennett  
Paul Bowman 
Greg Burgess 
Lois Catchlove 
John Dare 
Anne Forsyth 
Peter Griffin 
Andrew Johnston 
Stephanie Johnston 
Tony Jones 
Maree Matanle 
Gayle Plunkett  
Michael Plunkett 
Bev Ritchie 
Annette Viney 
Tony Wadley 
Don Collins 
Andrew  Dare  
B.Lee Cervantes 

COMMITTEES 

CLUB SERVICE:  Andrew Dare 
 

Public Officer  - Michael Bennett 
 

Apologies Attendance Bulletin Club Night Set Up 
Ann Axelsen  Ann Axelsen   Committee Members  
041 111 6480   to be Rostered 
 

Heads & Tails  Club History  Sergeant Programme  
Rob van der Elst Roy Axelsen Open Fines this year Tony Wadley  
 John Dare  John Dare 
    
Photographers Family of Rotary Fellowship  
Marc Smith Ann Axelsen Lois Catchlove Rotary Function Centre  
   Andrew Dare (Chairman) 
   Tony Jones 
Club Property Rotary Information  John Dare 
Lois Catchlove John Dare Club Protection Officer Michael Plunkett 
 Paul Bowman Michael Plunkett  
Webmaster     

Greg Burgess   Rotary Function Centre Caretaker 
   Ann Axelsen    (041 111 6480)  

Rotary Pratt Foundation 
 

 Andrew Johnston (Chairman), Annette Viney (Secretary),   
Tim Biggs  (Treasurer), Barb Harvey, Kim Burgess 


